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Dear Commander Teets, delegates, distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen, 
Good morning.

On behalf of the veterans of the Republic of China in Taiwan, and General Kao, Hua-chu, Minister of the Veterans Affairs Commission of my country, I extend to you warmest greetings, and wish all of you an enjoyable and successful Annual Convention in the great city of Bangkok.

The VFW and the Veterans Affairs Commission have shared a long and sound association history of over some forty years; this relationship is well cherished and growing through inter-visits by representatives of our two organizations in the past years. We are glad to be part of this history, and we hope that, through our endeavors, it will continue to be the way in the years to come.

Ever since 1955, the second year after the founding of VAC, your members in Taiwan started offered friendship by participating in blood drive to help our comrades there wounded in Communist gunfire. Later on, your leaders from the national began to visit with us, and our leaders reciprocated by visiting annual conventions at your level and those at the national. What we are more appreciative of is the friendly gesture that you passed resolutions in every convention to support my country. We are a country of democracy; we are willing to fulfill our obligations as a member of the global village, and we join with America in fighting against terrorism. Unfortunately, Communist China has been leaving no stone unturned to block our access to the international community. My dear friends, we hope you will continue to support us in this regard; the 23 million people in Taiwan need your friendship to help them enjoy their fair share in the international life. Forgive me if I am making my talk a little too serious, but I am sure you the members of the VFW will understand how desperate a person can be when he is deprived of the basic rights to participate in democratic activities.

Except in the areas controlled by the Communists, we all agree that we are brothers and sisters within the four seas. Between the VFW and VAC, this feeling never fades. We appreciate your supports and we pledge to you our faithful friendship. 

Thank you again for inviting me and sparing your precious time to listen to me. In closing, I wish you a successful annual Department Convention in Bangkok. 

Now, in appreciation of the endeavors which Commander Teets has put in strengthening the friendship and cooperation between our two organizations in the past year, I will present to him a plaque on behalf of Minister Kao, Hua-chu, and I will ask Col. Chang Ching-shan to read the inscription. 

